Admissions and Financial Aid

Meeting Minutes
October 29, 2008

Present: Anne Bentley, Jane Hunter, Todd Lochner, Mike Sexton, Clark Yeager, Linda Noble (recorder) 

Absent: Glendi Gaddis, Rachel Cole 

I. Approval of September 30, 2008 minutes
Minutes were approved. 

II. Introduction into minutes of action on financial aid rater
Todd Lochner sent a final copy of the proposed rater revisions via email. An online vote was taken to expedite the process. It was unanimously approved. 

III. Update from Admissions
Early admissions begin November 1. Mike Sexton reported the economy will affect private colleges. Looking at campus visits in September, Lewis & Clark was down ten per cent. 129 participants were at the Open House as opposed to 169 a year ago. October numbers of visitors isn’t in yet. Students may be waiting to visit after they see how affordable their financial aid packages are. Todd Lochner asked if we would give the same amount of financial aid next year. Mike said yes. Anne Bentley asked if there is priority in offering aid to try and retain present students. Mike said yes, but ultimately it is based on FAFSA information. 

IV. Update from Student Financial Services
Glendi Gaddis was not in attendance. No update. 

V. Discussion of athletic listing program
Mike Sexton and Clark Yeager explained the athletic listing program which was designed to help to fill 75 slots for the various athletic teams at Lewis & Clark. It is designed to help coaches to better yield those recruits who may be in the bottom half of those in our admitted pool of applicants. Mike Sexton and Clark Yeager worked on an athletic listing program with the bottom 25th percentile and the 50th of every class to help to fill 75 slots for the various athletic teams at Lewis & Clark. In 2007, the first year of the program, 30 actual slots were filled. 2008 the same number of slots was filled. The college is not getting the number of student athletes we would like to see. This same listing system is done at ivy league colleges. Coaches have a couple of slots once they find the right candidate. Quartiles are based on previous classes. Having done this with students who have been here a year now and assuming retention is a form of academic success, the retention rate of these students is similar to the 86% retention of the overall campus. Todd noted that female athletes seem to do better and their retention rate was better than the males. Anne thought this was probably true across the campus. Clark noted that it’s disproportional to football in particular. Since the listing program started, our profile for football has gone up. Our campus is in the top 20% academically. If we can attract the top 20% of football players we’d have higher academic standings. But we end up getting students who weren’t desirable to another school. We need to keep using the banding program to find students in the B band. Clark commented that as far as the football issue goes, this is something that is discussed daily. Because of low numbers on the team, there are many freshmen playing against schools with the average player a couple of years older. There needs to be more dramatic change in the football program than has happened so far. This listing program works beautifully for every sport but football. We don’t have good retention of football players. Todd questioned how we could get over the hump in football. Jane Hunter commented that we don’t want to bring in students who aren’t able to succeed. Clark agreed that this is not an option. Clark felt we were not getting the right students for the football program. We are losing the academic football players to other colleges. These students don’t see Lewis & Clark as a legitimate choice. We are constantly trying to find students who achieve at a higher level academically. When the decision was made to retain the football team, we didn’t face what it really takes to keep a team going. Clark feels we can work within the bands. We need to attract football players here to continue having a football team. We need to have two years of 35 males which is 10 more each year than we have had in the last two years. Mike added that the admission staff needs to continue looking for potential students who play football. Football needs to find the best of what they can get to field a team. Clark agreed that we are looking for promise; help picking the best 10 of the available ones-probably in the lower 25 per cent. Mike reminded the group that it is not as easy as it sounds because you have to admit fifty students to get the ten you need. Clark agreed it may be an academic reach for someone who would be happy to be here. Todd asked what exactly the committee role is on this issue. Mike believed that the committee may be able to make some tweaks to the athletic listing program. Todd asked Clark to come back in two weeks with data per sport and the committee will continue the discussion 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45pm. 

